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This Year’s  
Every Member In Ministry Campaign 

 

Our Ministry Stewards are enthusiastically preparing for this year’s campaign.  The 
core of the program remains unchanged—all people who attend our church are 
asked to support the church with their prayers, presence, gifts, service, and 
witness.   
 

“Service” will be the first of the five commitments we will highlight beginning 
Sunday August 29.   “Gifts” will be highlighted in early November.  “Prayers”, 
Presence”, and “Witness” will each be examined in depth as we move into 2011.   
  

Our mission statement is: “To equip generations to become spiritually maturing 
Christians.”  That cannot be achieved by a pastor, or a leadership team, or a 
church council.  It can and is being achieved by the people joining together to care 
about their God, their church and each other. 
 

We were convinced four years ago when we first learned about Every Member in 
Ministry that it is a concept that makes the most sense as a way to strengthen and 
grow our church.  We are equally convinced today, after applying the Every 
Member in Ministry model for the past four years, it is a great way to “do church.” 
When each person in the church agrees to take responsibility for one or more 
needs in the church, we become unified in our mission and our results.    
 

Here is the agenda for the next couple of months: 
 
• Sun. Aug 29—sermon that focuses on people of our church who reach out to 

others in service.  Ministry Commitment Catalogs and sign-up forms will be 
distributed.   

• Sun. Aug 29, 5 p.m.—New Member Welcome—people who have joined in the 
past year and their First Friends will attend a brief welcome in the Chapel 
before moving to Becker Hall to join members of the church in a welcome 
potluck at 5:30 p.m.  Ministry representatives will be available in Becker Hall to 
answer questions for new members. 

• Sun. September 5—Labor Day weekend—one special service for the church at 
10 a.m., the same as we did on the July 4.  We have tentatively planned for a 
cookout and potluck following the service.   

• Sun. September 12—Laity Sunday—the worship service will be presented by 
lay members of our church and will focus on their sharing their individual 
commitments to service.  We will collect Ministry sign-up forms to begin  
January 2011.  

  
 Jan Lowe     Jim Prather 
 Jan Lowe     Jim Prather 
 Director of Lay Ministries   Lay Leader 
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THE GOOD NEWS 

   Wow, I can’t believe that summer is more than 
halfway over, and school starts in about a month, VBS 
is done, and we are starting to think about Trunk or 
Treat! Time can go by so fast!  
      In the Children’s Ministry we have studied the 10 
Commandments. We made an 11th commandment (a 
rule that we think is important but is not in the 10) and 
talked about why rules exist.  
     Very soon we will be starting a new type of units, 
“Living God’s Word”; they are units that have direct 
meaning in “real” life. We will talk about friendship, 
money, and even anger, just to name a few. I hope that 
these units will help our young Christians connect the 
dots between knowing God and living God! 
     Don’t forget that the Naturals are holding Faith and 
Family night at the ballpark on August 20; tickets  
are selling out fast and if we would like to go, we need 
to buy our tickets now! This is open to ANYONE in the 
church! Tickets are $8.00, I would like to buy the  

Summer is coming to an end; it went fast! It has been 
a busy summer for the youth, and our mid-summer 
party to just have fellowship together was a success 
even though swimming got rained out.  We just moved 
indoors to the church and had a great time.  
 

We are excited about our mission trip August 5-7.  We 
will be sharing about our trip after we return in August.  
Our normal Wednesday night youth group meetings 
will begin back on August 25 from 6-7:30 p.m.  We will 
start off the school year by helping out on a service 
project organized by Char Burbee.  The project is a 
drop-off collection box for our troops that will be at 
Lowe’s over Labor Day weekend.   
 
 

I am a part of a local network of youth directors of all 
denominations called YLN or Youth Leadership 
Network. They fund and organize “Meet Me at the 
Flagpole” that takes place in September.  We will be 
participating in the regional event. It is for preteens and 
teens in NWA to meet for songs and prayer. Also, in 
September, my leadership team will be attending a 
half-day training on a Saturday by YLN at Camp  
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CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 
tickets on August 10, you can call the office to 
register! 
 

Mark your calendars: we will be heading out to the 
Right Choice Corn Maze on October 9. Last year 
when we went, it was so much fun! If you have 
never been, you can check it out at 
www.rightchoicescornmaze.com!  Pre-registration 
for this trip is MANDATORY! I will also need the 
Contact Information Sheet and the Permission Form 
with insurance cards; both of these can be printed 
from our blog: www.bv1stkids.blogspot.com.  Once I 
have both of those forms you will be able to sign up 
for this event on the blog also! 
God Bless! 

Carrie Drish,  
Director of  
Children’s Ministry  
 

Joshua in Gentry.  Sunday school class will start 
back up on August 8 and pick up on the 
“Organization of the Old and New Testament.”  I 
hope everyone has had a wonderful summer and 
looks forward to fall as much as I do. 

 

This month’s pictures are members of 
CrossWord that worked all summer in 
the Village Players’ production of Hello, 
Dolly	Mason Jones, Kamryn Baker, 
Anna Hope, and Kaci Baker.  Alexis 
Jorgenson worked on the stage crew. 
Blessings, 
Danette 

YOUTH—CROSSWORDS NEWS 
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EDUCATIO	 

The Spring WOW Wednesday Program went well only as far as the quality of the subject material 
and the enthusiasm of the instructors. We had very limited participation with the exception of the 
“Scrap-booking” class. Some of the classes had only one to two students. The lack of enthusiasm 
was a surprise since each Wednesday during the eight-week period was highlighted with a terrific 
meal presented by Jan Lowe and her friends. 
 

We intend to continue to offer “Special” education opportunities, maybe not on Wednesday, and 
maybe not for an eight-week term. We are planning for a suitable period on suitable days offering  a 
variety of courses that should include subjects of interest to most of our congregation.  The 
programs will be starting in mid-September 2010. The September Newsletter will lay out the 
program details. 
  

If you have a subject that you would like to know more about or that you would like to teach, write a 
note to the office headed “Attention Education.” Your desires will be seriously considered. Any 
subject will be considered from Bible study to fly-tying. 
 

Give this serious thought; let’s make the Church the center of our lives. 
       

DISCIPLE BIBLE STUDY 
 

 It’s that time of year again. Disciple Bible Study groups are forming and plans are being made to 
invite new participants to the program.  Disciple Bible Study is an opportunity to begin, or renew, 
your study of our Christian scripture.  It is a series of the sequential study of the Bible and begins 
with an overview of the Old and New Testaments and ends with a study of Revelation.  This study 
takes four years to complete but leaves you with a new and exciting understanding of what the Holy 
Scripture holds for you as an individual. 
             

For the 2010-2011 year, there are two opportunities for you to take part.  A Disciple 1 class will meet 
on Wednesday mornings from 9:00 to 11:30.  This class is the foundation for all of the other Disciple 
classes; it provides each learner with a sound knowledge of the Old and New Testaments – the 
basis for the other three studies.  This class must be taken before you can enroll in any of the other 
Disciple classes. 
        

The second opportunity for study is for those who have completed Disciple 1 and would like to 
continue their studies.  A Disciple 2 class will be offered on Friday mornings from 9:00 to 11:30.  
Disciple 2 is a sixteen-week study of Genesis and Exodus – these books are the foundation of the 
Hebrew faith, and a sixteen-week study of Luke and Acts – the foundation of our Christian faith. 
              

Toward the end of August, there will be informational meetings for each of these classes.  Watch 
the church bulletin or contact Alan Packard – 855-1168 for more specific information. 
              

There will also be other opportunities for Disciple Bible study this year on a shorter basis.  For those 
of you who do not want to commit to 32 or 34 weeks at a time, we will offer sixteen- or seventeen-
week sessions from November to March.  Disciple 1 and 2 would seem to be the logical offerings for 
these studies, but Disciple 3 is also a possibility.  These classes would be offered on Monday or 
Tuesday.  If this sounds interesting, contact Alan Packard at 855-1168. 
 

Other opportunities are available if there is enough interest.  Evening class are always available – 
the only requirement is that we need to secure a group of at least six people to participate. 

THE GOOD NEWS 
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 Bible School was a great success for 42 children, many of them our own First United Methodist 
children.   

TheyK 
walked in space 

listened to a galactic green gorilla 
had Bible stories told to them as well as acted out 

sang wonderful songs 
made craft items 

had rocket fun in recreation 
 ate astro snacks 

discovered orbital things in the discovery room. 
 

This success all came about because 35 adults and 13 teens volunteered to work for 5 days teach-
ing. Many worked for months ahead doing decorations and planning.  There is no way that our 
Church can ever thank these people enough for teaching our children about the Bible and many 
other lessons.  
 

The  offering  brought by the children for Bible School came to $120.00 which purchased 6 flocks 
of chickens through Heifer International.  Chickens supply meat, money, and 200 eggs a year for 
poor families to help move them toward self-reliance.  We would like to thank all the children who 
brought this money to help others. 
  

 THE GALACTIC BLAST BIBLE SCHOOL WAS A GREAT SUCCESS BECAUSE OF THESE 
PEOPLE. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I wish everyone could have experienced the week of Bible School. 
Bible School Director, Dixie Young 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Heifer International Project 

Galactic Green Gorilla   

(Mason Jones, Puppeteer)  

in the Space Center.  

Five-and-six-year old Music Group 

led by Jessie Mendoza 

Becca Scheiderer in VBS Crafts 
Having fun  

& closing activities! 
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Rummage Sale - - Saturday August 7 
It’s getting closer to Rummage Sale week! 
Sign-up sheets for helping with set-up or during 
the sale are in the library.  Cashiers and 
baggers are especially needed. 
 

Set-up takes place during the week of August 
2.  Drop off items from August 2—5 between 8 
a.m. and 4 p.m. Note that we are open until 
6:30 p.m. on Wednesday August 4 to give 
those who work during the day an opportunity 
to help and /or drop off donations.  On Friday 
August 6, donations can be brought in until 
Noon.  Thanks to all for supporting this event. 
 

UMW Teen Circle will meet July 27 at 6:00 
p.m. in the Youth Room.  All girls from 12 and 
up and any boys that are interested in Mission 
Work are invited. We will elect officers, have a 
pledge service and paint bags for the Children’s 
Shelter. 
 

If you have any questions, please call Dixie 
Young at 855-7106. 
 
 
 
 

 UMW Ladies and Special Helpers for the 
Bazaar: Thank you so very much for all you are 
doing to help others in need. Many depend on 
us. Without the contributions of so many of you, 
this would never happen. Many hours have 
been put in at the church workroom. We really 
do appreciate all of you! Lots of you are working 
from home; we couldn't do without you either!  
Together, we will make this year the best it can 
be!   
 

An organizational meeting will be held on Sat. 
August 21 in the Chapel for all Booth Chairmen 
and as many helpers and potential helpers as 
we can get. So, if you are one of those people 
who want to find out how you can help to make 
this year a success, please come.  
 
 

 

Bazaar Update:  

Time is getting short! We need those who are  
saving plants for the Bazaar to be thinking of us. 
Also needed are large rubber rings for the large- 
mouth jars for our food baskets. You can put 
them in the library with Sue Nebrig's name on 
them.  
 

NO workshop (Aug. 4)  during the week of the 
rummage sale.   
 

Help is needed to paint the risers for the shelving. 
The screens have already been painted and they 
look so much better. On Thursdays, you can do 
this inside and sit down. Please wear your 
painting clothes. All skill levels accepted!  
 

No workshops are scheduled for September,  
only finishing up projects. We will still be there on 
Thursdays, 9:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m., to collect 
your donations. If you are working at home on 
some projects please use this time to bring them 
in, if possible.  
 

If you said you would donate some of your talent 
for the Silent Auction contact Pat at 254-6805, 
please. We need to get a sign made up for you. A 
nighttime workshop is scheduled for Monday 
August 23 at 6:30 p.m. in the kitchen to make the 
dog treats. Martha Grant will Chair this event. We 
should have our jars all painted by then. 
 

Any help you can give us on Thursdays will be 
appreciated. Thank you again for all you have 
done to help this year. Pat Jenkins and Gladys 
Jutte. 

 

UMW FRIENDSHIP QUILT 
We are still accepting names to be machine 
embroidered in one of the twelve spaces on one 
of the 34 blocks for only $10 per name.  If you’ve 
purchased a name for yourself, maybe you would 
like to purchase a name in honor of someone 
else.  The finished quilt will hang in the stairwell 
leading to the lower level of the church.  All 
proceeds will go to local organizations. 

UMW 
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CALENDAR 

 
Check this page for non-routine meetings 
and activities.  Check the bulletin and the 

website  (www.lovelearnlead.com) 
for a complete list of meetings and activities.   

 

AUGUST 
 

1  Blood Pressure Checks between the services  
 in the Chapel 
 

1  Worship Service and Communion at  
 Concordia Catered Living at 10 a.m. 
 

1 Sunday, “Movies with a Message”; “Amazing  
 Grace” at 4 p.m. Concession Stand available. 
 

2-6 Rummage Sale collection and set-up:  
 Monday—Thursday from 8:30 a.m. — 4 p.m.;  
 Wednesday open until 6:30 p.m. 
 Friday from 8:30—Noon 
   

4  Chancel Bells resume practices 
 

5  Chancel Choir / Praise Singers and Sanctuary    
 Bells resume practices 

 

6  Board of Directors’ Meeting at 4:15 p.m. in 
 Room 6 

 

5-7 Crossword’s Youth Mission Trip to Lakewood  
 United Methodist Church in NLR 
 

7  Rummage Sale, lower level from 8  - 2 p.m. 
 

9  Women’s Chorus begins practices 
 

10-12 Spirituality Art Camp evenings  
  5:30—7:30 p.m. 
 

11  UMM Dinner at 6:30 p.m. in Becker Hall 
 

14  Back to School BBQ at Metfield  
 

15  Pizza with the Pastor in Chapel at 4 p.m. 
 

16-20 Becker Hall Kitchen Painting  
 

20  Faith & Family Night at Arvest Ball Park 
 

29    New Member Orientation (5 p.m.) followed by  
 All Church Potluck (5:30 p.m.) 

 

GARLAND SPURGIN 
ANGEL FOOD MINISTRY 

 
The Garland Spurgin Angel 
Food Ministry continues to assist 

3 to 4 families each month thru the Church 
Angel Program which allows anonymous 
donations to be made to assist 
others.  Donations in any amount are greatly 
appreciated.  For the first six months of 2010 
over $1100 worth of food was distributed thru 
this program. 
 

Special Back-to-School boxes which include 
food and school supplies are planned to be 
distributed in August to those in need.  We are 
seeking help to identify families that would 
benefit.  To put a family on our list, to place 
your order, or for more information contact 
Marion Korns at 855-3302 or at 426-5241 or 
Trudy Baird at 876-2112.   
 

Purchasing Angel Food units helps make food 
available to assist the needy. 
  

Sharon Golaway has made another recording 
of the music written by her friend, Jeannie 
Mitchem. This ia a praise CD and very soothing 
piano music.  If you are interested in purchasing 
one, it may be purchased for $12 in the office. 
 

CPR and Defibrillator 
Plan now to be a part of this community by 
learning about life-saving measures. CPR and 
Defibrillator training will be offered in the 
fall. Classes will be taught by the Bella Vista 
Fire Department. Each class will last between 
2 1/2 — 4 hours. Training is free and open to 
the entire congregation. Space is very 
limited.  Please contact Barb at the church 
office and let her know if a morning, afternoon 
or evening session is best for you. 
 

OPPORTUNITIES 

FUMCBV has a Young Families Page on 
Facebook. Check it out! 
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Mission Note 
Your Missions Committee wishes to thank the 
congregation again for their continued generous 
support of the Mountain of Food Ministry. We 
wish to give a “Special” thanks to Ralph 
Wallace, Tim Ireland, Ewart Scarff, Sandy Fitch, 
Greg Franklin, Keith Pruitt, Gill Temple, Tom 
Harris & Joe Rosney for their physical help in 
collecting and distributing the food. You gave 
$4,227.47 which enabled this ministry to 
purchase 260 cases of non-perishable food for 
the replenishment of the food pantries at Care 
and Share, Helping Hands, Souls Harbor and 
Arkansas Rice Depot.  Again, thank you and 
God Bless each of you for your generosity. 

  

MISSION OF THE MONTH 
OF AUGUST : Red Bird 
Mission in Beverly, KY  
We make a difference in 
providing food, medical 

help, heat sources in winter, ambulance crews to 
bring sick children out of the backwoods, and 
older senior people and help desperate mothers 
protect their children.  This is a great outreach 
program for the dire needs of America’s youth 
and poor families. 

Helping Hands Work Day has changed to Sat. 
August 14, in order to avoid our Rummage Sale 
day.  Please let B. J. Raney (855-7483) or Keith 
Prueitt (876-5753) know if you can be there to 
help.  Men are needed for morning and 
afternoon and women for the afternoon.  
 

PAK-A-SAK 
In August we will be delivering our food to the 
Bentonville Schools.  The Back Pack Program is 
helping many children who take home healthy 
snacks on week-ends.  It improves the child's 
ability to stay focused on Mondays when they  

MISSIONS 
receive Back Pack Items on Friday.  Items 
needed to "MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN A 
CHILD’S  LIFE "  include: Cheese crackers, fruit 
cups, pudding cups, jello cups, granola bars, 
single juices, individual sizes of nuts, raisins, 
instant noodles, cereal, etc. All items must be 
nonperishable.  There is also a need for all types 
of pantry food to help families 
at their difficult time.   

  

Volunteers in Mission (VIM) 
Our planned mission trip to 
Sager-Brown Depot from February 27 to March 
5, 2011, is on schedule. We have confirmed 14 
slots, and we have received at least that many 
requests from members who want to make the 
trip. That does not mean that you are 
necessarily closed out from going if you wish. 
The trip is still a long time off, and there are apt 
to be drop-outs from those who got their names 
in early. We need at least 20 names on the list to 
ensure we have the 14 ready to go in February. 
 

Also and most importantly, we need donations to 
offset trip costs. The total cost of quarters and 
meals for 14 persons during our stay at Sager-
Brown is $2,870. ($205 / per person) We also 
need travel costs which include one-night’s 
motel stay in Texarkana. 
 

SANCTIFIED CLASSIFIEDS 
  1) The 10:45 Service needs a Coffee Team  
 Leader. Contact Jan Lowe. 
 
   2) Troy is still in need of helpers for sound  
 and video areas during services. Are you 
 one of the people needed? 
 
   3) Kitchen cleaners are needed for one time  
 a month. Contact Joe & Margie Bowen for 
 details. 
 
   4) People who can lead or play instruments  
 for the Emmaus Gatherings, the second  
 Thursday evening every other month.  
 See Keith Prueitt. 
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     Julie Swanson joined 
FUMCBV on July 18 at the 
Contemporary Service, 
when her son Ryan Forrest 
Swanson was baptized. 
Please welcome her and 
Ryan to our community. 
    Julie was born in Shawnee Mission, Kansas and 
moved to Bentonville, Arkansas, in 1974.  She 
graduated from Bentonville High School in 1986. 
The University of Arkansas-Fayetteville is her alma 
mater having graduated from there in 1991 with a 
Bachelor’s degree in General Business.  During her 
freshman year, she was a member of the Lady 
Razorback Track Team. 
    Staying in Northwest Arkansas, she has worked 
for Wal-Mart, Cargill, M&M Mars, Bausch & Lomb.  
She is currently has a sales analytics position with 
Del Monte Foods. 
    Julie moved to Bella Vista in October 2008. 
Ryan was born in June 2009.  They first attended 
FUMCBV on Easter Sunday 2010. 
   Julie loves to spend time in her garden and on 
the golf course.  She enjoys a good cup of coffee 
with close friends. 
   Ryan loves to socialize and play with friends and 
just be a 1-year-old.  Da-da-da. 

HEALTH & WELLNESS 
NORTHWEST HEALTH SYSTEM  

           Senior Circle - Lunch & Learn 
Tuesday, August  24 - - Noon - 1:00 p.m. 

            
    "STAYING AHEAD OF CHRONIC PAIN" 
            

Come learn the strategies that can improve the 
quality of life for people dealing with chronic 
pain.  Lunch will be provided.  No charge to 
attend, but you must RSVP to attend by calling 
800-734-2024.   
 

Location:  United Lutheran Church 
         100 Cooper Road, Bella Vista 
 

    
Welcome to Chris & 
Melinda Murphy.  They 
had their son, Kyle, 
baptized and they joined 
our church on January 
24, 2010.  

   Melinda’s hometown is Batesville, Arkansas, 
while Chris comes from Peoria, Illinois. They have 
lived in Northwest Arkansas for the last nine years 
after they graduated from Arkansas State 
University in Jonesboro where Chris played 
baseball.   
   Wal-Mart brought them to Northwest Arkansas.  
Melinda has worked in the Wal-Mart 
Transportation / Logistics for nine years and is 
currently a Dedicated Fleet Manager.  
   Chris has a degree in Printing Management and 
works as an Executive Account Manager for 
Williams Lea. 
   They are very busy with Kyle who is 2 1/2 years 
old and into everything! 
    They love to be outside, camping, boating, 
hunting and shopping. 
 
 
 

 
Please welcome Matthew F. 
Johnson who joined FUMCBV 
on June 27, 2010 at the 
Contemporary Service. He 
works for 5 Star Sports and he 
is knowledgeable in business, 
marketing, finance, and 
accounting. 
    Matt is from Iowa City, Iowa, 
but has lived in Arkansas for the 
last six years.  He came to be 

with his parents and family and go to college.   
    His hobbies are religion (Christianity), exercise, 
business, and being with friends. 
     Work and school keep him very busy. 

CONGREGATIONAL CARE 

	EW MEMBERS 
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BOOK NOOK 

AUGUST 2010 BOOK NOOK 
 
Due to the number of books 
added to the library this month we 
are only listing the titles and 
authors.  A synopsis of each book 
is posted in the bulletin board 
outside the library.  Enjoy.  
 
 

NON-FICTION:  (All donations, thank you) 
A CLOSER WALK WITH JESUS 

 by Evelyn Bence (232) 

MOVING OFF THE MAP 

by Thomas Bandy (250) 

DISCONTINUITY AND HOPE  

by Lyle Schaller (250.9) 

KICKING HABITS by Thomas Bandy (250.9) 

LEADING BEYOND THE WALLS 

 by Adam Hamilton (253) 

CHURCH FOR THE UNCHURCHED 

 by George Hunter (253) 

THE EQUIPPING CHURCH 

by Sue Mallory (253) 

VALUES-DRIVEN LEADERSHIP 

 by Aubrey Malphurs (253) 

SELECTING CHURCH LEADERS 

by Charles Olsen (253) 

TAKE THE NEXT STEP by Lovett Weems (253) 

PLANTING GROWING CHURCHES 

by Aubrey Malphurs (254.1) 

TURN-AROUND CHURCHES 

by George Barna (254.5) 

44 STEPS UP OFF THE PLATEAU 

by Lyle Schaller (254.5) 

DOING CHURCH AS A TEAM 

by Wayne Cordeiro (259) 

 

UNLEARNING CHURCH 

by Michael Slaughter (259) 

POST-MODERN PILGRIMS 

by Leonard Sweet (261) 

WAKING TO GOD’S DREAM 

by Dick Wills (262) 

RECOVERING THE SACRED CENTER (262) 

WHEN THE SAINTS GO MARCHING OUT 

by Art Beals (266) 

LOST IN AMERICA by Tom Clegg (266) 

BEYOND THE BOX by Bill Easum (269) 

POWER SURGE by Michael Foss (269) 

A PLACE TO DIG IN by William Hinson (269) 

SPIRITUAL ENTREPRENEURS 

by Michael Slaughter (269) 

ESCAPE FROM ANDERSONVILLE (813) 

 
FICTION: 
HOPE FOR TOMORROW by Patti Berg  

(donation) 

THE HIDDEN FLAME by Davis Bunn (donation) 

THE FRONT by Patricia Cornwell (donation) 

LAVENDER MORNING by Jude Deveraux 

WINTER’S AWAKENING 

 by Shelley Shepard Gray (donation) 

THE MISSING by Beverly Lewis (donation) 

THE WEDNESDAY LETTERS 

by Jason Wright (donation) 

 
LARGE-PRINT FICTION: 
THE LAST TIME I SAW YOU by Elizabeth Berg 

BODILY HARM by Robert Dugon 

FINDING NOEL by Richard Evans 

THE RULE OF NINE by Steve Martini 

THE FIRST ANNUAL GRAND PRAIRIE 

RABBIT FESTIVAL by Ken Wheaton 

SIXTEEN BRIDES by Stephanie Whitson 



 

THE GOOD NEWS 
Page 11 August 2010  

THANK YOU   

UMM 

Dear Friends, 
Again we thank you for your most generous gift 
of food for our pantry.  We share your gift with 
the people who have “Feed My Sheep” pantry 
because they have afternoon hours and we 
close early. Many thanks to your members and 
Mountain of Food.  
Sincerely, 
 Miriam Rowe,  Care & Share, Inc., President 
 
Special thanks to the members of this 
congregation for all the prayers, cards and 
calls.  Lee's surgery went well and we are sure 
God's hand was surely guiding the procedure 
as He heard so many prayers going up on Lee's 
behalf.  Your love and support has meant so 
much to both of us.  God Bless our church 
family. Love & Thanks,  

Lee & Maryann Johnson  
 
What a wonderful 4th of July service! 
It was so nice to have the children at this 
service.  The church was full! The sermon and 
music were wonderful.  Thanks to all that made 
it a wonderful morning! The food was 
outstanding!  Thanks to Jan Lowe and her 
helpers.  I’m glad I’m an American and a 
member of the First United Methodist Church. 
 

Also, thanks to all the people that do the visiting 
for those that are homebound, in nursing homes, 
hospitals, care centers, convalescing, bereaved 
and in rehabilitation. You are doing a wonderful 
ministry for our church.  For the month of June 
everyone on the congregational care list was 
visited or contacted!  Congratulations and pray 
that we can do it every month. God Bless.   

Joanne Fischbach 
 

I want to express my thanks to all the friends 
that surprised me July 14 for my 80th birthday on 
July 17. It was all wonderful.  
God Bless. 

Dorothy Phillips 

To those who volunteered their time and effort to 
provide lunch for the Habitat build for the month of 
July, I apologize for my misleading you about that 
project.  I am not sure why I thought that we were 
supposed to do it but evidently I misunderstood 
what they said.  Later, I heard that they never ask 
a church to provide meals for the whole month.  I 
am proud to say that we were prepared to do 
it.  Thank each of you for your willingness to help 
me accomplish that what no other church would 
do.  Again, please accept my apology for any 
inconvenience I may have caused for you.   
God Bless All of You!    

Chet Campbell  

Pizza winners for 

Methodist Men’s Golf  
Thursday League winners: 
   Pres Williams 
   Howard Johnson 
   Jim Prather 
   Verle Shoemaker 
Monday League winners: 
   James Forrest 
   Chet Campbell 
   Bill Danenhauer 

 
Closest to the Hole: United Methodist Men Golf  

Sponsored by Papa Murphy’s Take N’ Bake 

The United Methodist Men’s Dinner Meeting  
 Wednesday August 11, 2010 

 6:30 p.m.  
Becker Hall 

Contact Keith Prueitt for more information. 
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We’re Here to Serve You 
 

Senior Pastor - Rev. Sara Bainbridge 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Verle Shoemaker 
Associate Pastor - Rev. Lee Myane 

Asst. to Sr. Pastor & Dir. of Lay Ministries—   
Jan Lowe 

Director of Children’s Ministry - Carrie Drish 

Director of Youth Ministry - Danette Baker 
Dir. of Music Ministries - Dr. Lawrence Zehring 

Director of Media Ministries - Troy Jorgensen 
Handbell Director - Dawn Thompson 

Organist/Pianist - Roiselle Grim 
Praise Team Leader - Shannon Wicker 

Worship Leader - Garrett Greer 

Financial Secretary - Marge Smith 
Treasurer - Amy Gilmore 

Church Secretary - Barb Mauthe 
 

Phone: (479) 855-1158 

Fax: (479) 855-0850 

www.LoveLearnLead.com 

To the Home of …  

First United Methodist Church of Bella Vista  

20 Boyce Drive, Bella Vista, AR 72715 

 

Return Service Requested 

Art Camp 
for kids 1st grade & up 

August 10 thru 12 

5:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m. 

in the church narthex. 

 
Becoming aware of God’s world thru 

   the creative arts with paint, paper, 

pencils glue, etc. 
 

 

 

Registration forms are in 

the church office.  

Kids who are 

Self-Confident,  

Motivated, Ready 

for the Real World 
How do we raise them?How do we raise them?How do we raise them?How do we raise them?    

Join us as we explore 

Parenting with Love and Logic                                     

by Foster Cline and Jim Fay 

Confident Parenting by Jim Burns.  
 

Mon.– Wed., Aug 2-4 & 9-11 

6:30-8:00 p.m. 
 
 

Please call the church office to signup and request 

childcare if needed. 
 

Kick-off Social and Snacks  

Sun. August 1 at 6 p.m. 
Great for ALL ages and stages of parenting 

new parents to grandparents! 


